**CUMBERLAND COUNTY WATER DISTRICT** 

OFFICE: 133 Lower River Street, Burkesville, KY 42717-9622 PHONE 270/864-3133 FAX 270/864-3865 EMAIL <u>ccwdoffice@alitel.net</u> WATER TREATMENT PLANT: 210 Leslie Road, Burkesville, KY 42717

RECEIVED June 20, 2007

Beth A. O'Donnell Executive Director KY Public Service Commission PO Box 615 Frankfort, KY 40602

JUN 2 2 2007

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 2007-00251

## **RE:** Formal Application for Tariff Revisions & to increase certain non-recurring charges.

This is an application to revise language and certain non-recurring charges for the Cumberland County Water District. Attached is the non-recurring charge cost justifications and the proposed new tariff.

Cumberland County Water District is not requesting a water rate increase at this time. However, increased costs attributable to certain non-recurring charges can no longer be absorbed by the District. The customers affected by these increases will be the customers that cause the District to incur these additional expenses.

The additional revenue generated from the proposed tariff revisions does not exceed by five(5) percent the total revenues provided by all miscellaneous and non-recurring charges for a recent twelve (12) month period.

The District has not filed more than two applications requesting revisions to non-recurring charges since its last general rate application.

The District has previously filed income statements and balance sheets with the Public Service Commission. These income statements and balance sheets are currently on file with the Commission.

The District will publish the enclosed public notice of these requested rate revisions in the local newspaper for three (3) consecutive weeks. The first notice has already been published and the newspaper ad is enclosed. We will follow up with a filing of the second and third newspaper ads along with an affidavit from the newspaper verifying that the notice was published for three consecutive weeks.

A copy of this application and related filings has been sent to the Office of the Attorney General, State Capitol Building, Suite 118, Frankfort, KY 40601.

Very truly yours,

ephen L. Capp

Stephen L. Capps, Chairman

enclosure

#### NOTICE

Cumberland County Water District proposes to make the following revisions to its schedule of charges. The proposed effective date for the change is August 1, 2007.

	<u>Current</u>	Proposed	<u>% Change</u>
Field Collection Charge	\$15.00	\$25.00	66%
Late Payment Penalty	10%	10%	0%
Meter Relocation Charge	Actual Cost	Actual Cost	0%
Meter Re-read Charge	\$15.00	\$25.00	66%
Meter Test Charge	\$15.00	\$25.00	66%
New Service Charge	\$15.00	\$25.00	66%
Re-connection Charge	\$15.00	\$50.00	233%
Returned Check Charge	\$20.00	\$25.00	25%
Service Call/Investigation	\$15.00	\$25.00	66%
After Hours Charge*	n/a	\$50.00	new

**\*NOTE** – Regular working hours for the Utility's Maintenance Staff is 7:00 a.m. through 3:30 p.m., Monday through Friday, excluding holidays. Upon customer request, and subject to availability of Maintenance Staff, services may be performed outside regular working hours with the After Hours Charge added to the normal charge.

The charges/rates contained in this notice are the charges/rates proposed by the Cumberland County Water District. However, the Public Service Commission may order charges/rates to be charged that differ from these proposed charges/rates. Such action may result in charges/rates for customers other than the charges/rates in this notice.

Any corporation, association, body politic, or person may, by motion within thirty (30) days after publication of this fee change, request leave to intervene; and the motion shall be submitted to the Public Service Commission, Post Office Box 615, Frankfort, KY 40602, and shall set forth the grounds for the request including the status and interest of the party.

Intervenors may obtain copies of the application and related filings by contacting the Water District.

The Water District has available for inspection at its office the proposed changes to its Rules and Regulations. The office is located at 133 Lower River Street, Burkesville, KY 42717.

This notice is published pursuant to 807 KAR 5:011-Tariffs.

Cumberland County Water District

# **Cumberland County News**

P.O. Box 307 • Burkesville, KY 42717-0307 • (270) 864-3891

## AFFIDAVIT OF PUBLICATION

State of Kentucky -- County of Cumberland -- City of Burkesville

I, <u>Undi Pritchett</u>, herby certify that I am <u>edutor</u> of the *Cumberland County News*, that said newspaper has the largest bona fide circulation which is published in the City of Burkesville, Kentucky, County of Cumberland, and that said newspaper is the newspaper published in said county.

I certify that the attached clipping was published in said newspaper on the  $\underline{a0^{tb}}$  day of <u>JUNC</u>, 2007.

Description of Ad: Notice

Page Number: A4

Representative

Sworn and subscribed before me this Do day of \_\_\_\_\_ . 20.07.

My commission expires: <u>1-26-2010</u>

Frances 2. Perry

Notary Public

(Seal of Notary)

Cumberland County Water District proposes to make the following revisions to its schedule of charges. The proposed effective date for the change is August 1, 2007.

	Current	Proposed	<u>% Change</u>
Field Collection Charge	\$15.00	\$25.00 A 199	66%
Late Payment Penalty	10%	10%	0%
Meter Relocation Charge	Actual Cost	Actual Cost	0%
Meter Re-read Charge	\$15.00	\$25.00	66%
Meter Test Charge	\$15.00	\$25.00	66%
New Service Charge	\$15.00	\$25.00	66%
Re-connection Charge	\$15.00	\$50.00	233%
Returned Check Charge	\$20.00	\$25.00	25%
Service Call/Investigation	\$15.00	\$25.00	66%
After Hours Charge*	n/a	\$50.00	new

\*NOTE – Regular working hours for the Utility's Maintenance Staff is 7:00 a.m. through 3:30 p.m., Monday through Friday, excluding holidays. Upon customer request, and subject to availability of Maintenance Staff, services may be performed outside regular working hours with the After Hours Charge added to the normal charge.

The charges/rates contained in this notice are the charges/rates proposed by the Cumberland County Water <sup>Ar</sup> District. However, the Public Service Commission may order charges/rates to be charged that differ from these proposed charges/rates. Such action may result in charges/rates for customers other than the charges/rates in this notice.

Any corporation, association, body politic, or person may, by motion within thirty (30) days after publication of this fee change, request leave to intervene; and the motion shall be submitted to the Public Service Commission, Post Office Box 615, Frankfort, KY 40602, and shall set forth the grounds for the request including the status and interest of the party.

Intervenors may obtain copies of the application and related filings by contacting the Water District.

The Water District has available for inspection at its office the proposed changes to its Rules and Regulations. The office is located at 133 Lower River Street, Burkesville, KY 42717.

24

This notice is published pursuant to 807 KAR 5:011-Tariffs.

**Cumberland County Water District** 

## CUMBERLAND COUNTY WATER DISTRICT

OFFICE: 133 Lower River Street, Burkesville, KY 42717-9622 PHONE 270/864-3133 FAX 270/864-3865 EMAIL <u>ccwdoffice@alltel.net</u> WATER TREATMENT PLANT: 210 Leslie Road, Burkesville, KY 42717

June 20, 2007

Hon. Gregory D. Stumbo Office of Attorney General The Capitol, Suite 118 Frankfort, KY 40601

**RE:** Formal Application for Tariff Revisions & to increase certain non-recurring charges.

This filing shall serve notice that Cumberland County Water District has filed an application with the Public Service Commission to revise its tariff language and to adjust certain non-recurring charges.

Cumberland County Water District is not requesting a water rate increase at this time. However, increased costs attributable to certain non-recurring charges can no longer be absorbed by the District. The customers affected by these increases will be the customers that cause the District to incur these additional expenses.

The District will publish a public notice of these requested rate revisions in the local newspaper for three consecutive weeks. You will find a copy of this publication notice enclosed.

Very truly yours,

Eshen I ( Stephen L. Capps, Chairman

enclosure



	NONRECURRING CHARGE COST J	
Type of Ch	arge: Tap On Fee 3/4" mete	Y
1. Field Ex	pense:	,
Α.	Materials (Itemize)	
	see attached list	\$ 286.0
B.	Labor (Time and Wage)	
	2 people x 4 hours @ 12.00	96.00
	Total Field Expense	<u>\$ 382.00</u>
2. Clerical	and Office Expense	
A.	Supplies	\$ 5.00
В.	Labor . Shour @ 12.00	6.00
	Total Clerical and Office Expense	<u>\$ 11.00</u>
3. Miscella	neous Expense	
A.	Transportation 32.5 avg miles × .40	\$_13.00
В.	Other (Itemize)	
	use of equipment	194.00
	Total Miscellaneous Expense	\$ 207.0
Tota	I Nonrecurring Charge Expense	\$ <u>600.0</u>

2

¾" meter tap on materials:

:

1 meter	\$48
1 tandem meter setter	\$81
2 brass compression fittings	\$16
1 corporation stop	\$17
1 tapping saddle	\$31
4 inserts	\$3
1 meter box with lid	\$65
PE/copper tubing	\$25

TOTAL: \$286.

NONRECURRING CHARGE COST JUSTIFICATION			
Type of Cha	rge: Tap On Fee - larger than	1 3/4 "meter	
1. Field Exp	ense:		
A.	Materials (Itemize)	÷	
	·	\$	
	,		
В.	Labor (Time and Wage)		
	Total Field Expense	\$	
2. Clerical a	nd Office Expense		
A.	Supplies	\$	
B.	Labor		
	Total Clerical and Office Expense	\$	
3. Miscellan	eous Expense		
A.	Transportation	\$	
В.	Other (Itemize)		
	Total Miscellaneous Expense	\$	

Total Nonrecurring Charge Expense

s actual cost

	NONRECURRING CHARGE COST JU	STIFICATION	
Type of Ch	arge: Field Collection Charge		
1. Field Ex	pense:		
Α.	Materials (Itemize)		
		\$	
B.	Labor (Time and Wage)		
	1 hour @ \$12.00	12.00	
	Total Field Expense	\$ <u>12.00</u>	
2. Clerical and Office Expense			
A.	Supplies	\$	
B.	Labor		
	Total Clerical and Office Expense	\$	
3. Miscellaneous Expense			
A.	Transportation \$40 × 32.5 miles average.	\$	
Β.	Other (Itemize)		
	Total Miscellaneous Expense	\$ <u>13.00</u>	
Tota	al Nonrecurring Charge Expense	\$ 25.00	

4

•

	NONRECURRING CHARGE COST JI	
Type of Cha	arge: Meter Relocation Charge	
1. Field Ex	pense:	
Α.	Materials (Itemize)	
	· · · ·	\$
B.	Labor (Time and Wage)	
	Total Field Expense	\$
2. Clerical	and Office Expense	
Α.	Supplies	\$
В.	Labor	
	Total Clerical and Office Expense	\$
3. Miscella	neous Expense	
A.	Transportation	\$
B.	Other (Itemize)	
	Total Miscellaneous Expense	\$
Tota	I Nonrecurring Charge Expense	sactual cost

Total Nonrecurring Charge Expense

unchanged

:

	NONRECURRING CHARGE COST JU	JSTIFICATION
Type of Ch	arge: Meter Re-read charge	
1. Field Ex	pense:	
A.	Materials (Itemize)	
		\$
		Ψ
B.	Labor (Time and Wage)	
D.	Labor (Time and Wage)   hour (a) 12.00	12 00
	1 11001 (9 12.00	2.00
	Total Field Expense	\$ 12.00
2. Clerical	and Office Expense	
Α.	Supplies	\$
В.	Labor	
	Total Clerical and Office Expense	\$
3. Miscella	neous Expense	
A.	Transportation 32.5 miles x \$40 average	\$ 13.00
В.	Other (Itemize)	
	Total Miscellaneous Expense	\$_13,00
Tota	al Nonrecurring Charge Expense	\$ 25.00

÷

	NONRECURRING CHARGE COST J	USTIFICATION
Type of Ch	arge: Meter Test Charge	
1. Field Ex	kpense:	
A.	Materials (Itemize)	
		\$
		۲ <u>ــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــ</u>
В.	Labor (Time and Wage)	
	1 hour @\$12.00	12.00
	Total Field Expense	\$ 12.00
2. Clerical	and Office Expense	
Α.	Supplies	\$
В.	Labor	
	Total Clerical and Office Expense	\$
	aneous Expense	
Α.	Transportation 32.5 miles × \$.40 average	\$ 13.00
B.	Other (Itemize)	
	Total Miscellaneous Expense	\$ 13.00
Tot	al Nonrecurring Charge Expense	\$ 25.00

:

Type of Cha	NONRECURRING CHARGE COST JI rge: NEW SURVICE Connection Cl	
1. Field Exp	ense:	<b>v</b>
A.	Materials (Itemize)	
		\$
Β.	Labor (Time and Wage)	
	1 hour @ \$12.00	12.00
	Total Field Expense	\$ 12.00
2. Clerical a	and Office Expense	
A.	Supplies	\$
Β.	Labor	
	Total Clerical and Office Expense	\$
3. Miscellar	neous Expense	
A.	Transportation 32.5mi. × \$.40	\$ 13.00
В.	Other (Itemize)	
	Total Miscellaneous Expense	\$ 13.00
Total	Nonrecurring Charge Expense	\$ 25.00

1

÷

	NONRECURRING CHARGE COST J	JSTIFICATION
Type of C	harge: <u>Re-connection Charge</u>	
1. Field E	xpense:	
A.	Materials (Itemize)	
		\$
B.	Labor (Time and Wage)	
	1.5 hours × \$ 12.00	18:00
	Total Field Expense	\$ <u>18.00</u>
2. Clerica	l and Office Expense	
А.	Supplies	\$
В.	Labor "Shour × B12.00	6.00
	Total Clerical and Office Expense	\$
	aneous Expense	
A.	Transportation 65 miles aug x 40	\$ 26.00
В.	Other (Itemize)	
	Total Miscellaneous Expense	\$ 26.00
Tot	tal Nonrecurring Charge Expense	\$ 50.00
	_	

4

Type of Cha	NONRECURRING CHARGE C rge: <u><u><u>Returnel</u> Check Cha</u></u>	
1. Field Exp		U
Α.	Materials (Itemize)	
		\$
B.	Labor (Time and Wage)	
	Total Field Expense	\$
2. Clerical a	nd Office Expense	
A.	Supplies	\$ 3.00
В.	Labor   hour @ 12.00	12.00
	Total Clerical and Office Expense	e \$ <u>15.00</u>
3. Miscellar	eous Expense	
A.	Transportation	\$
В.	Other (Itemize)	
	bank charge	10,00
	Total Miscellaneous Expense	\$ 10.00
Total	Nonrecurring Charge Expense	\$ 25.00

	NONRECURRING CHARGE COST JUS	
Type of Cha	rge: Service Call/Investigation	<u>\</u>
	, 0	
1. Field Exp	ense:	
Α.	Materials (Itemize)	
		\$
В.	Labor (Time and Wage)	
	1 hour @ 12.00	12.00
	Total Field Expense	\$ 12.00
2. Clerical a	nd Office Expense	
A.	Supplies	\$
B.	Labor	
	Total Clerical and Office Expense	\$
3. Miscellan	eous Expense	
A.	Transportation 32.5 mi ×.40 avg	\$ 13.00
Β.	Other (Itemize)	
		······
	Total Miscellaneous Expense	\$ 13.00
Total	Nonrecurring Charge Expense	\$ 25.00

÷

	NONRECURRING CHARGE COST J	USTIFICATION
Type of Cha	arge: After Hours	
1. Field Ex	pense:	
Α.	Materials (Itemize)	
		\$
		·····
B.	Labor (Time and Wage)	Ny population and a second shall be defined as a second shall be defined as a second shall be defined as a second s
	on call minimum 2 hours or	21 00
	\$18.00 × 2	36.00
	Total Field Expense	\$ 36.00
2. Clerical	and Office Expense	
A.	Supplies	\$ 1.00
В.	Labor	
	Total Clerical and Office Expense	\$ 1.00
3. Miscella	neous Expense	
Α.	Transportation 32.5mi × <sup>\$</sup> 40 avg	\$_13.00
В.	Other (Itemize)	
	Total Miscellaneous Expense	\$ 13.00
		En in
Tota	I Nonrecurring Charge Expense	\$ <u>50.00</u>

: \*\*

P.S.C. KY. NO		2
CANCELLING P.S.C	. KY. NO.	1

## CUMBERLAND COUNTY WATER DISTRICT

OF

#### **133 LOWER RIVER STREET**

### BURKESVILLE, KY 42717

**RATES & CHARGES** 

AND

**RULES & REGULATIONS** 

FOR FURNISHING

WATER SERVICE

AT

CUMBERLAND COUNTY

KENTUCKY

## FILED WITH THE

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY

DATE OF IS	SSUE	6/20/07	
DATE EFFE		8/1/07	
ISSUED BY	Stephen	L. Cappe	
TITLE	CHAIRMAN		

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	Original SHEET NO.
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO
	CONTENTS

## I. RATES AND CHARGES

- a. Monthly Rates
- b. Deposits
- c. Meter Connection/Tap-on Charges
- d. Special Non-recurring Charges
- e. Purchased Water Rates
- f. Leak Adjustment Rate
- II. RULES AND REGULATIONS
  - a. Service Information
  - b. Special Rules or Requirements
  - c. Billings, Meter Readings, and Related Informations
  - d. Deposits
  - e. Special Non-recurring Charges
  - f. Customer Complaints to the Utility
  - g. Bill Adjustments
  - h. Status of Customer Accounts during Billing Disputes
  - i. Customer Request for Termination of Service
  - j. Customer Relations
  - k. Refusal or Termination of Service
  - I. Meter Testing

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
	Month / Date / Year
ISSUED BY Stephen L.	Casae
	Month / Date / Year Constant (Signature of Officer)
TITLEChairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF T	HE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	Original SHEET NO. 2
	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO2
	CONTENTS

- i. Customer Relations
- k. Refusal or Termination of Service
- I. Meter Testing
- m. Meter Test Records
- n. Customer Requested Meter Tests
- o. Access to Property
- p. Location of Records
- q. Safety Program
- r. System Inspections
- s. Reporting of Accidents, Property Damage, or Loss of Service
- t. Continuity of Service
- u. Pressures
- v. Service Lines and Connections
- w. Leak Adjustments
- x. Ownership of Mains, Services, and Appurtenances
- y. Notification of System Problems
- z. Legal Disclaimer

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
	Month / Date / Year
ISSUED BY Stephen P.C.	
income of	(Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	E PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	Original SHEET NO. 3
Cumberland County Water District	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
(Name of Utility)	SHEET NO3
	CONTENTS

aa. Fire Departments

a b. Fire Hydrants

ac. Fire Sprinkler Systems

ald. Requirements for New Connections

ale. Water Main Extensions

af. Extension Policy for Developers and New Subdivisions and Developments

III. ATTACHMENTS

a. Sample Bill

b. Water Shortage Plan

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
	Month / Date / Year
ISSUED BY Steches	f. Carrie
the second s	(Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER (	OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City	
	P.S.C. KY. NO2	
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	Original SHEET NO. 4	
	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1	
	SHEET NO4	

2

## RATES AND CHARGES

## A. MONTHLY RATES:

¾" Meter		
First 2,000 Gallons	\$15.48	Minimum Bill
Next 3,000 Gallons	6.80	Per 1,000 Gallons
Next 5,000 Gallons	5.60	Per 1,000 Gallons
Over 10,000 Gallons	4.50	Per 1,000 Gallons
1" Meter		
First 5,000 Gallons	\$35.88	Minimum Bill
Next 5,000 Gallons	5.60	Per 1,000 Gallons
Over 10,000 Gallons	4.50	Per 1,000 Gallons
1 ½" Meter		
First 12,500 Gallons	\$75.13	Minimum Bill
Over 12,500 Gallons	4.50	Per 1,000 Gallons
2" Meter		
***** <u>********************************</u>	\$133.63	Minimum Bill
First 25,500 Gallons		
Over 25,500 Gallons	4.50	Per 1,000 Gallons

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
<b>A</b>	Month / Date / Year
ISSUED BY Stephend.	Caus
and the second s	(Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF T	THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City	
	P.S.C. KY. NO2	
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	Original SHEET NO. 5	
	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1	
	SHEET NO5	
RAT	TES AND CHARGES	

B. <u>DEPOSITS:</u>

.00
.00
.00
.00
.00
.00
))))))

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE_	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Ste	Jun L. Capper (Signature of Officer)
TITLEC	hairman
BY AUTHORITY OI	F ORDER OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMI

FOR Cumberl	and County, Kenta Community, To	
P.S.C. KY. NO		2
Original	_SHEET NO	6
CANCELLING	3 P.S.C. KY, NO.	1
	SHEET NO	6

Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)

## RATES AND CHARGES

## C. METER CONNECTION/TAP-ON CHARGES:

¾ Inch Meter All Larger Meters

## \$600.00 Actual Cost

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07	
	Month / Date / Year	
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07	
	Month / Date / Year	
ISSUED BY Stephen I.	Copper	
	(Signature of Officer)	
TITLEChairman		
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION		
BI AUTHORIT OF ORDER OF I	IST OBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION	
IN CASE NO	DATED	

Commun	ity, Town or City
P.S.C. KY. NO.	2
Original SHEET N	o. <u>7</u>
CANCELLING P.S.C. KY	. NO. <u>1</u>
SHEET N	<b>. . . .</b>

1. 1. 2.

## RATES AND CHARGES

## D. SPECIAL NON-RECURRING CHARGES:

Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)

Field Collection Charge	\$25.00	
Late Payment Penalty	10%	
Meter Relocation Charge	Actual Cost	
Meter Re-read Charge	\$25.00	
Meter Test Charge	\$25.00	
New Service Charge	\$25.00	
Re-Connection Charge	\$50.00	
Returned Check Charge	\$25.00	
Service Call/Investigation	\$25.00	
After Hours Charge*	\$50.00	
*NOTE – Regular working hours for the Utility's Maintenance Staff is		

7:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., Monday through Friday, excluding holidays. Upon customer request, and subject to availability of Maintenance Staff, services may be performed outside regular working hours with the After Hours Charge added in addition to the other applicable charges.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07	
	Month / Date / Year	
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07	
ISSUED BY Stypen S.	Month / Date / Year (Signature of Officer)	
TITLE Chairman		
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION		
IN CASE NO.	DATED	

FOR <u>Cumberla</u>	nd County, Kentu Community, To	
P.S.C. KY. NO.	ana ny ala manana mandri dia mandri dia mandri dia dalam da ang da sa	2
Original	SHEET NO	8
CANCELLING	P.S.C. KY. NO	
· .	_SHEET NO	8
ATES AND CHARGES		

## E. PURCHASED WATER RATES:

<u>Supplier</u>

City of Burkesville

Albany Municipal Water Works

## <u>Rate</u>

\$2.09 per 1,000 Gallons

\$812.00 Minimum bill for First 600,000 Gallons

\$1.25 per 1,000 Gallons in Excess of 600,000

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year	
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07	
DATE EFFECTIVE	0/1/07	
ISSUED BY Stephen & (	Month / Date / Year (Signature of Officer)	
TITLE Chairman		
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION		
IN CASE NO.	DATED	

Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)

FOR Cumberland County, Kentucky	
Community, To	wn or City
P.S.C. KY. NO.	2
	0
Original SHEET NO.	<u> </u>
CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO.	1
	0
SHEET NO	<u> </u>

RATES AND CHARGES

## F. LEAK ADJUSTMENT RATE:

Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)

Credit half of usage over 20,000 gallons

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
	Month / Date / Year
ISSUED BY Stephen L. (	app
,	(Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	TE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
STACTION OF ORDER OF T	IL I OBDIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	OriginalSHEET NOO
Cumberland County Water District	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
(Name of Utility)	SHEET NO0

The following are the rules and regulations of the <u>Cumberland County Water District</u>. The schedule of rates prescribed herein will be uniformly charged to all customers of the utility. No one will receive or be entitled to free service by the utility. No employee or individual commissioner of the utility is permitted to make an exception to these rates, rules, or regulations. These rules and regulations are subject to change by the utility at any time, subject to the approval of the Public Service Commission.

#### A. Service Information.

- 1. Upon request the utility will give its customers or prospective customers such information as is reasonably possible in order that they may secure safe, efficient, and continuous service. The utility will inform its customers of any change made or proposed in the character of its service that might affect the efficiency, safety, or continuity of operation.
- 2. The utility will obtain the approval of the Public Service Commission prior to making any substantial change in the character of the service furnished that would affect the efficiency, adjustment, speed, or operation of the equipment or appliances of any customer. The application will show the nature of the change to be made, the number of customers affected, and the manner in which they will be affected.
- 3. The utility will inform each applicant for service of each type, class, and character of service available at his/her location.
- 4. Upon request the utility will provide the following information to any applicant/customer:
  - a) Characteristics of Water. A written description of chemical constituents and bacteriological standards of the treated water as required by the Natural Resources Cabinet.
  - b) Rates. A schedule of rates for water service applicable to the service to be rendered to the customer.

DATE OF ISSUE		6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIV	′Е	8/1/07
ISSUED BY	tephon a	P. Month / Date / Year (Signature of Officer)
TITLE	Chairman	
	OF ORDER	OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO		DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY, NO2
	Original SHEET NO. //
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO. //

- c) Reading Meters. Information about the method of reading meters.
- d) Bill Analysis. A statement of the past readings of a customer's meter for a period of two (2) years.

#### Special Rules or Requirements. Β.

- 1. The utility cannot establish any special rule or requirement without first obtaining the approval of the Public Service Commission.
- 2. A customer that has complied with Public Service Commission rules and regulations cannot be denied service for failure to comply with the utility's rules that have not been approved by the Public Service Commission.
- 3. Each prospective customer desiring water service will be required to sign the utility's Water Service Contract before service is supplied by the utility.
- 4. No customer is allowed to resell water except under the terms of a special contract executed by the utility and approved by the Public Service Commission.
- C, Billings, Meter Readings, and Related Information.
  - 1. Information on bills. Each bill issued by the utility will clearly show the following, if applicable: class of service; present and last preceding meter readings; date of the present reading; number of units consumed; meter constant, if any; net amount for service rendered; all taxes; any adjustments; and the gross amount of the bill. The date after which a late payment penalty applies to the gross amount will also be indicated. Estimated or calculated bills will be distinctly marked as such. The rate schedule under which the bill is computed will be furnished under one (1) of the following methods:
    - By printing it on the bill. a)
    - By publishing it in a newspaper of general circulation once each year. b)

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
Dirit of 100015	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
	Month / Date / Year
ISSUED BY Stephen L. Ca	ppi
	(Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	IE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	Original SHEET NO. 12
Cumberland County Water District	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
(Name of Utility)	SHEET NO12

- c) By mailing it to each customer once each year.
- d) By providing a place on each bill where a customer may request a copy of the applicable rates. The utility will mail the customer a copy by return first class mail.
- 2. Bill format. A copy of the utility's billing form will be included in the utility's tariff.
- 3. Meter readings. Registration of each meter shall read in the same units as used for billing unless a conversion factor is shown on the billing form.
- 4. Frequency of meter reading. Unless prevented by reasons beyond the utility's control, meter readings will be taken every month. Records will be kept by the utility to insure that this information is available to Public Service Commission staff and any customer requesting this information. If, due to reasons beyond its control, the utility is unable to read a meter in accordance with this subsection, the utility will record the date and time the attempt was made, if applicable, and the reason the utility was unable to read the meter.
- 5. Related Information.
  - a) Bills and notices related to the utility's business will be mailed to the customer at the address listed on the Water Service Contract unless a change of address has been filed with the utility in writing. The utility will not otherwise be responsible for delivery of any bill or notice nor will the customer be excused from the payment of any bill or any performance required in the notice.
  - b) Water service will be billed monthly.
  - c) Bills are payable and due on the date of issuance.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year	
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07	
ISSUED BY Step	hen L. Capper (Signature of Officer)	
TITLE <u>Cha</u>	irman	
BY AUTHORITY OF (	ORDER OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSIO	N
IN CASE NO	DATED	

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	Original SHEET NO. 13
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY, NO1
	SHEET NO. 13
	AND REGULATIONS

- d) Payment must be received, not postmarked, before the close of business on the tenth day of the month; otherwise, the delinquent bill will be assessed the late payment penalty approved and on-file with the Public Service Commission
- e) The late payment penalty will be assessed on the delinquent amount of the bill, less taxes and any prior penalty amounts. Pursuant to 807 KAR 5:006 Section 8 (3)(h), a penalty may be assessed only once on any bill for rendered services.
- f) With the exception of existing connections, the existence of a special contract, or unusual circumstances requiring approval of the utility, a single meter can serve no more than one residential or commercial unit on and after the effective date of this tariff.

g) For existing connections, special contracts, or other utility approved situations, where two or more units are being served by one meter, the following rules will apply:

- 1) One bill per customer will be sent to the customer that signed the Water Service Contract.
- 2) The bill primary customer's bill will consist of a charge in the amount of the utility's minimum bill, plus all metered water usage with a 2,000 gallon deduction for each customer serviced by this meter.
- 3) Each secondary customer will be billed for the basic 2,000 gallon service.
- 4) The customer that signed the primary Water Service Contract will be responsible for the charges associated with the connection including payment for all water passing through the meter, regardless of which unit is responsible for the water consumption

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
	Month / Date / Year
ISSUED BY Stephen L. Co	i pu 1
	(Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	IE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY, NO2
	OriginalSHEET NO14
Cumberland County Water District	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
(Name of Utility)	SHEET NO14

- D. Deposits.
  - 1. Deposits to secure payment. The utility may require a minimum cash deposit or other guaranty to secure payment of bills.
  - 2. Equal Deposits. An equal deposit amount for each class of customers will be established based on the average annual bill of customers in that class. Deposit amounts will not exceed two-twelfths (2/12) of the average annual bill of customers in each class where bills are rendered monthly. Deposit amounts are listed in the Rates and Charges section of this tariff.
  - 3. Recalculation of deposits. If the utility retains the deposit for more than eighteen (18) months, it will notify customers, at the customer's request; the deposit will be recalculated every eighteen- (18) months based on actual usage of the customer. The notice of deposit recalculation will be included either on the customer's application for service or on the receipt of deposit, or may be included annually with or on customer bills or via public posting in a newspaper in general circulation. The notice of deposit recalculation will state that if the deposit on account differs by more than ten (10) dollars for residential customers, or by more than ten (10) percent for nonresidential customers, from the deposit calculated on actual usage, then the utility will refund any over-collection and may collect any underpayment. Refunds will be made either by check or by credit to the customer's bill, except that the utility will not refund any excess deposit if the customer's bill is delinquent at the time of recalculation.
  - 4. Waiver of Deposits. The meter deposit will be waived if the applicant meets any of the following criteria:
    - a. The applicant has a current account with CCWD under the same name which has a good payment history, and has not gotten a late charge in the past 12 months.
    - b. The applicant presents a letter of reference from their previous utility, which will be verified.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Styphen L. Co	Month / Date / Year
,	(Signature of Officer)
TITLEChairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	E PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City	
	P.S.C. KY. NO2	
	Original SHEET NO. 15	
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1	
	SHEET NO15	

- c. The applicant passes a credit check.
- d. Current customers with meter deposits will have their deposit refunded when they have a good payment history, and have not gotten a late charge in the past 12 months.
- 5. Additional deposit requirement. If a deposit has been waived or returned and the customer fails to maintain a satisfactory payment record, the utility may require that a deposit be made. The utility may require a deposit in addition to the initial deposit if the customer's classification of service changes or if there is a substantial change in usage.
- 6. Receipt of deposit. The utility will issue a receipt to every customer that pays a deposit. The receipt will show the name of the customer, location of the service or customer account number, date, and amount of deposit. If the notice of recalculation described in this section is not included in the utility's application for service or mailed with customer bills, the receipt of deposit will contain the notification. If deposit amounts change, the utility will issue a new receipt of deposit to the customer.
- 7. Deposits as a condition of service. Service may be refused or discontinued if payment of requested deposits is not made.
- 8. Interest on deposits. Interest will accrue on all deposits at the rate prescribed by law beginning on the date of the deposit. Interest accrued will be refunded to the customer or credited to the customer's bill on an annual basis, except that the utility will not be required to refund or credit interest on deposits if the customer's bill is delinquent on the anniversary of the deposit date. Upon termination of service, the deposit, any principal amounts, and interest earned and owing will be credited to the final bill with any remainder refunded to the customer.

	,	
DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year	
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07	
ISSUED BY Styphen L. C	Month / Date / Year	
TITLE Chairman		
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION		

FOR Cumberla	nd County, Kentu Community, To	
P.S.C. KY. NO.		2
Original	_SHEET NO	16
CANCELLING	P.S.C. KY. NO.	1
	SHEET NO	16

E. <u>Special Non-Recurring Charges:</u>

Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)

- 1. The utility will collect for special non-recurring charges to recover customerspecific costs incurred which would otherwise result in monetary loss to the utility or increased rates to other customers to whom no benefits accrue from the service provided or action taken. The utility may establish or change any special non-recurring charge by applying for Public Service Commission approval of such charge in accordance with the provisions of 807 KAR 5:011, Section 10.
- 2. Special non-recurring charges will be applied uniformly throughout the area served by the utility. Such charges will relate directly to the service performed or action taken and only yield enough revenue to pay the expenses incurred in rendering the service.
- 3. The utility will assess a charge for the following non-recurring services:
  - a. <u>Field Collection Charge:</u> Will be assessed when a utility representative visits the premises of the service connection to terminate service, and the customer is on-site and pays the bill to

DATE OF ISSUE_		6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIV	B	8/1/07
ISSUED BY	tephen L.	Month / Date / Year Company (Signature of Officer)
TITLE	Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY	OF ORDER OF TI	HE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO		DATED

FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City		
P.S.C. KY. NC	).	
Original	_SHEET NO	17
CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1		
	SHEET NO	17

avoid termination of service. This fee may only be charged once per billing period.

- b. <u>Late Payment Penalty:</u> Will be assessed on the delinquent amount of the bill, less taxes.
- c. <u>Meter Relocation Charge</u>: Will be assessed when a customer or other authorized person requests that a meter be relocated, changed, or modified. Those requesting a change must reimburse the utility for the actual costs incurred, including but not limited to appropriate legal, administrative, engineering, overhead, or other related costs.
- d. <u>Meter Re-read Charge:</u> Will be assessed when a customer requests the utility to re-read the customer's meter and the re-read proves that the original meter reading was correct.
- e. <u>Meter Test Charge</u>: Will be assessed when a customer requests the utility perform a test on the customer's meter to check for accuracy, and the test shows the customer's meter is not more than two percent (2%) fast.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07	
	Month / I	Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07	
	Month / I	Date / Year
ISSUED BY St.	hen L. Capps (Signatur	/
and a same	(Signatur	e of Officer)
TITLE Ch	airman	······
BY AUTHORITY OF	ORDER OF THE PUBLI	IC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.		DATED

Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or Cit	1
	P.S.C. KY. NO2	
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	Original SHEET NO. 18	
	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1	
	SHEET NO. 17	

- f. <u>New Service Charge</u>: Will be assessed when setting up a new account and turning on service for a new customer at an existing meter base.
- g. <u>Reconnection Charge:</u> Will be assessed to reconnect service that has been terminated for non-payment of service or for violation of Utility or Public Service Commission rules and regulations, and will include the cost of the service trip for both the disconnection and the reconnection.
- h. <u>Returned Check Charge:</u> Will be assessed when a customer's check is returned, either due to insufficient funds or other reason due to customer fault.
- i. <u>Service Call/Investigation Charge:</u> Will be assessed when a customer requests the on-site presence of utility personnel to investigate a service problem and the problem is a result of the customer's own plumbing facilities, beyond the utility's delivery point, or not caused by failure of utility facilities. Any maintenance and repair of facilities beyond the utility's delivery point is the responsibility of the customer.

DATE OF ISSUE	;	6/20/07
		Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIV	VE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY	took 2.	Month / Date / Year
	7	(Signature of Officer)
TITLE	Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY	OF ORDER OF 1	THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
	. or oradicor :	
IN CASE NO.		DATED

FOR Cumb	erland County, Kent Community, T	
P.S.C. KY. 1	NO	2
Original	SHEET NO	19
CANCELLI	NG P.S.C. KY. NO	1
	SHEET NO	17

Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)

> j. <u>After Hours Charge:</u> Will be assessed when a customer requests one of the previous service activities outside of regular working hours for the Utility's Maintenance Staff, which is 7:00 a.m. through 3:30 p.m., Monday through Friday, excluding holidays, and is subject to availability of Maintenance Staff. This charge is in addition to the regular charges as they would be assessed during regular service hours.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Stephen L.	Month / Date / Year
	(Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF T	HE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	Original SHEET NO. 20
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO. 18
**************************************	······································

- RULES AND REGULATIONS
- F. <u>Customer Complaints to the Utility</u>. Upon complaint to the utility by a customer at the utility's office, by telephone, or in writing, the utility will make a prompt and complete investigation and advise the complainant of its findings. The utility's operator/manager will make a decision within ten (10) days, which the complainant will then have ten (10) days to appeal to the utility's board of commissioners. The customer will receive a final decision from the utility no later than thirty (30) days following the date that the complaint was made. If the complainant is not satisfied with the utility's decision, the utility will provide written notice to the complainant of his/her right to appeal the utility's decision by filing a complaint with the Public Service Commission. The utility will also provide the customer with the address and telephone number of the Public Service Commission. The utility will keep a record of all written complaints. This record will show the name and address of the complainant, the date and nature of the complaint, and the adjustment or disposition of the complaint. Records will be maintained for two (2) years from the date of resolution of the complaint.
  - Bill Adjustments:

G.

1. Fast or slow reading meters:

- a) If upon periodic test, requested test, or complaint test, a meter in service is found to be more than two (2) percent fast, additional tests will be made to determine the average error of the meter. The tests will be made in accordance with Public Service Commission rules and regulations applicable to the type of meter involved.
- b) If test results on a customer's meter show an average error greater than two (2) percent fast or slow, or if a customer has been incorrectly billed for any other reason, except in an instance where a utility has filed a verified complaint with

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
**	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIV	E8/1/07
ISSUED BY	Signature of Officer)
TITLE	Chairman
BY AUTHORITY	OF ORDER OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	Original SHEET NO. 21
	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO9
RULES A	AND REGULATIONS

the appropriate law enforcement agency alleging fraud or theft by a customer, the utility will immediately determine the period during which the error has existed, and will recompute and adjust the customer's bill to either provide a refund to the customer or collect an additional amount of revenue from the underbilled customer. Any adjustment to the customer's account will be in accordance with the rules and regulations of the Public Service Commission pursuant to 807 KAR 5:066 Section 9(c).

- c) The utility will readjust the account based upon the period during which the error is known to have existed. If the period during which the error existed cannot be determined with reasonable precision, the time period will be estimated using such data as elapsed time since the last meter test, if applicable, and historical usage data for the customer. If that data is not available, the average usage of similar customer loads will be used for comparison purposes in calculating the time period. If the customer and the utility are unable to agree on an estimate of the time period during which the error existed, the Public Service Commission will determine the issue. In all instances of customer overbilling, the customer's account will be credited or the overbilled amount refunded at the discretion of the customer within thirty (30) days after final meter test results. A utility will not require customer repayment of any underbilling to be made over a period shorter than a period coextensive with the underbilling.
- 2. Meter read failure. When a meter has ceased to register, or a meter reading cannot be obtained, the quantity of water to be billed will be based upon an average of <u>three-months</u>' consumption. If said meter readings are not available for an entire <u>three-month</u> period, the water bill will be estimated by the utility, subject to an upward or downward adjustment once a three-month average of actual meter readings can be calculated.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
	Month / Date / Year
ISSUED BY Stephin L. C	BA-1/
	(Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	E PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	OriginalSHEET NO22
Cumberland County Water District	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
(Name of Utility)	SHEET NO. 20

- 3. Monitoring usage. The utility will monitor a customer's usage at least annually in such a way to draw the utility's attention to unusual deviations in a customer's usage. If a customer's usage is unduly high (100% above average) and the deviation is not otherwise explained, the utility will test the customer's meter to determine whether the meter shows an average error greater than two (2) percent fast or slow.
- 4. Usage investigation. If the utility's procedure for monitoring usage indicates that an investigation of a customer's usage is necessary, the utility will notify the customer in writing either during or immediately after the investigation of the reasons for the investigation, and of the findings of the investigation. If knowledge of a serious situation requires more expeditious notice, the utility will notify the customer by the most expedient means available.
- 5. Customer notification. If a meter is tested and it is found necessary to make a refund or back bill a customer, the customer will be notified in substantially the following form:

On \_\_\_\_\_\_, 20\_\_\_, the meter bearing identification No. \_\_\_\_\_\_ installed at \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ (Street and Number) in \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ (city) was tested at \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ (on premises or elsewhere) and found to register \_\_\_\_\_\_ (percent fast or slow). The meter was tested on \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ (Periodic, Request, Complaint) test.

Based upon this we herewith \_\_\_\_\_\_ (charge or credit) with the sum of \$\_\_\_\_\_, which amount has been noted on your regular bill. If you desire a cash refund, rather than a credit to your account, of any amount overbilled, you must notify this office in writing within seven (7) days of the date of this notice.

H. <u>Status of Customer Accounts during Billing Disputes</u>. With respect to any billing dispute, customer accounts shall be considered to be current while the dispute is pending as long as the customer continues to make undisputed payments and stays current on subsequent bills.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Stephen L. (	Month / Date / Year
TITLE Chairman	, and the second sec
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	E PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City	-
	P.S.C. KY. NO2	
	Original SHEET NO. 23	
Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1	-
	SHEET NO2I	•

#### I. Customer's Request for Termination of Service.

- 1. Any customer desiring service terminated or changed from one address to another shall give the utility three (3) working days' notice in person, in writing, or by telephone, provided such notice does not violate contractual obligations. The customer will not be responsible for charges for service beyond the three- (3) day notice period if the customer provides proper notification and reasonable access to the meter during the notice period. If the customer notifies the utility of his/her request for termination by telephone, the burden of proof is on the customer to prove that service termination was requested if a dispute arises.
- 2. Upon request that service be reconnected at any premises subsequent to the initial installation or connection to its service lines, the utility will charge the applicant a reconnect fee as set out in this tariff and approved by the Public Service Commission

# J. Customer Relations.

- 1. Display of customer rights. The utility will prominently display in the office in which payment is received a copy of Customer's Rights. If a customer indicates to any utility personnel that he is experiencing difficulty in paying a current utility bill, that employee will refer the customer to the designated representative for explanation of the customer's rights.
- 2. Partial payment plans. The utility shall negotiate and accept reasonable partial payment plans at the request of residential customers who have received a termination notice for failure to pay, except that a utility is not required to negotiate a partial payment plan with a customer who is delinquent under a previous partial payment plan. Partial payment plans must be mutually agreed upon. Plans which extend for a period longer than thirty (30) days will be in writing and will advise customers that service may be terminated without additional notice if the customer fails to meet the obligations of the plan.
- 3. Utility inspections of service conditions prior to providing service. The utility will inspect the condition of the meter and service connections before providing service to a new customer so

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Stephen L. C	Month / Date / Year
TITLE Chairman	una an Managering ing ing industry and a state of the sta
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	E PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)	Original SHEET NO. 24
	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO. 22

that prior or fraudulent use of the facilities will not be attributed to the new customer. The new customer will be afforded the opportunity to be present at such inspections. The utility will not be required to render service to any customer until any defects in the customerowned portion of the service facilities have been corrected.

- 4. Prompt connection of service. The utility will reconnect existing service within twenty-four (24) hours, and will install and connect new service within seventy-two (72) hours, when the cause for refusal or discontinuance of service has been corrected and the rules and regulations of the utility and Public Service Commission have been met.
- 5. Advance termination notice. When advance termination notice is required, the termination notice will be mailed or otherwise delivered to the last known address of the customer. The termination notice will be in writing, distinguishable and separate from any bill. The termination notice will plainly state the reason for termination, that the termination date will not be affected by receipt of any subsequent bill, and that the customer has the right to dispute the reasons for termination.

K. Refusal or Termination of Service.

- 1. The utility may refuse service to a customer under the following conditions:
  - a) For noncompliance with utility or Public Service Commission rules and regulations. The utility cannot refuse service to any customer for noncompliance without first having made a reasonable effort to obtain customer compliance. After such effort by the utility, service may be refused only after the customer has been given a written notice of refusal stating the reasons for refusal of service.
  - b) For dangerous conditions. If a dangerous condition exists which could subject any person to imminent harm or result in substantial damage to the property of the utility or others is found to exist on the customer's premises, then service will be refused. The utility will notify the customer in writing and, if possible, orally for the reasons

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Stephen L. (	Month / Date / Year
•	(Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	IE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

Community, Town or City
P.S.C. KY. NO2
OriginalSHEET NO25
CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
SHEET NO. 23

for refusal of service. Such notice will be recorded by the utility and will include the corrective action to be taken by the customer before service can be provided.

- c) For refusal of access. When a customer refuses or neglects to provide reasonable access to the premises for installation, operation, meter reading, maintenance or removal of utility property, the utility may refuse service. The utility will notify the customer in writing and, if possible, orally of the reasons for refusal of service. Such notice will be recorded by the utility and will include the corrective action to be taken by the customer before service can be provided.
- d) For outstanding indebtedness. The utility will not furnish new service to any customer who is indebted to the utility until that customer has repaid the indebtedness.
- e) For noncompliance with state, local, or other codes. The utility may refuse service to a customer if the customer does not comply with state, municipal or other codes, rules, and/or administrative regulations applying to such service. The utility will notify the customer in writing and, if possible, orally of the reasons for refusal of service. Such notice will be recorded by the utility and will include the corrective action to be taken by the customer before service can be provided.
- 2. Utility Initiated Termination of Service.
  - a) The termination notice requirements stated herein will not apply if termination notice requirements to a particular customer or customers are otherwise dictated by the terms of a special contract between the utility and customer which has been approved by the Public Service Commission.
  - b) When advance termination notice is required, the termination notice shall be mailed or otherwise delivered to the last known address of the customer. The termination notice shall be in writing, distinguishable and separate from any bill. The termination notice shall plainly state the reason for termination, that the termination date will not

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
$\partial I \wedge \phi$	Month / Date / Year
ISSUED BY Hophen L.Co	pps/
·	(Sagnature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	E PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	Original SHEET NO. 26
Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO1
	SHEET NO. 24

be affected by receipt of any subsequent bill, and that the customer has the right to dispute the reasons for termination.

- c) The utility may terminate service to a customer under the following conditions with an advance termination notice:
  - 1) For noncompliance with utility or Public Service Commission rules and regulations. The utility cannot terminate service to any customer for noncompliance without first having made a reasonable effort to obtain customer compliance. After such effort by the utility, service may be terminated only after the customer has been given at least ten (10) days written termination notice.
  - 2) For refusal of access. When a customer refuses or neglects to provide reasonable access to the premises for installation, operation, meter reading, maintenance, or removal of utility property, the utility may terminate service. Such action will be taken only when corrective action negotiated between the utility and customer has failed to resolve the situation and after the customer has been given at least ten (10) days' written notice of termination.
  - 3) For noncompliance with state, local, or other codes. The utility may terminate service to a customer that does not comply with state, municipal, and/or other codes, rules, and regulations that apply to such service. A utility may terminate service only after ten (10) days' written notice of termination is provided unless ordered to terminate immediately by a governmental official.
  - 4) For nonpayment of bills. The utility may terminate service for nonpayment of charges incurred for utility services. The utility may terminate service only after five (5) days' written notice of termination is provided, and after twenty (20) days have elapsed since the mailing date of the original unpaid bill.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Stephen 2 Q	Month / Date / Year
TITLEChairman	######################################
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	E PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	Original SHEET NO. 27
Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO. <b>25</b>

- RULES AND REGULATIONS
- d) The utility may terminate service to a customer if the following conditions exist without an advance termination notice. Within twenty-four (24) hours after such termination, the utility shall send written notification to the customer of the reason(s) for termination upon which the utility relies, and of the customer's right to challenge the termination by filing a formal complaint with the Public Service Commission. The utility will not restore service until the customer agrees to comply with all rules and regulations of the utility and Public Service Commission.
  - 1) For illegal use or theft of service. The utility may terminate service to a customer without advance notice if it has evidence that a customer has obtained unauthorized service by illegal use or theft. This right of termination is separate from and in addition to any other legal remedies that the utility may pursue for illegal use or theft of service.
  - 2) For dangerous conditions. If a dangerous condition relating to the utility's service which could subject any person to imminent harm or result in substantial damage to the property of the utility or others is found to exist on the customer's premises, then service will be terminated immediately. Upon termination the utility will leave notification at the customer's dwelling and, if possible, orally contact the customer to inform him/her of the reasons for the termination. Such notice will be recorded by the utility and will include the corrective action to be taken by the customer or utility before service can be restored.
  - 3) Unapproved Extensions and/or Additions. Any extension or additions to an existing service connection that have not been approved by the utility will be considered theft of service, and will constitute grounds for termination of service. This right of termination is separate from and in addition to any other legal remedies that the utility may pursue for illegal use or theft of service.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Styten & Ca	Month / Date / Year (Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF T	HE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	Original SHEET NO. 28
Cumberland County Water District	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
(Name of Utility)	SHEET NO. 26

RULES AND	REGULATIONS	

- 4) Misrepresentation. Any misrepresentation in the application or contract as to the property or fixtures to be supplied or additional use to be made of water will constitute grounds for termination of service, and the customer shall be liable for any damage to any of the utility's facilities or equipment.
- 5) Failure to Report Changes. Failure to notify the utility of additions to the property or fixtures to be supplied or additional use to be made of water will constitute grounds for termination of service.
- 6) Resale of Water. Under no circumstances will a customer be allowed to resell or give away water except under the terms of a special contract executed by the utility and approved by the Public Service Commission. Failure to comply with this rule will constitute grounds for termination of service.
- 7) Waste or Misuse. Waste or misuse of water due to improper or imperfect service pipes and/or failure to keep said pipes in suitable state of repair will constitute grounds for termination of service.
- 8) Tampering with meter, meter seal, service, valves, or other system facilities, or permitting such tampering by others will constitute grounds for termination of service.
- 9) Connections, cross-connections, or permitting the same, of any separate water supply to premises that receive water from the utility will constitute grounds for termination of service.
- e) The utility will not terminate service to a customer if the following conditions exist:
  - 1) If payment for services is made. Service will not be terminated to a customer that was sent a termination notice if the customer delivers payment to the utility prior to the actual termination of service.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
issued by Stephen L. Co	Month / Date / Year
TITLE Chairman	*******
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	E PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSIONDATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	Original SHEET NO. 29
Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO. 27
	AND REGULATIONS

- 2) If a partial payment agreement is in effect. Service will not be terminated for nonpayment if the customer and the utility have entered into a partial payment plan and the customer is meeting the requirements of the plan.
- 3) If a medical certificate is presented. Service will not be terminated for thirty (30) days beyond the termination date if a physician, registered nurse or public health officer certifies in writing that termination of service will aggravate a debilitating illness or infirmity on the affected premises. The utility may refuse to grant consecutive extensions for medical certificates past the original thirty (30) days unless the certificate is accompanied by an agreed partial payment plan. The utility will not require a new deposit from a customer to avoid termination of service for a thirty (30) day period who presents to the utility a medical certificate certificate in writing by a physician, registered nurse or public health officer.

	2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2
DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Stephen L. Ca	Month / Date / Year Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
	HE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	Original SHEET NO. 30
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO. 28

## L. Meter Testing.

- Water meters will be tested before being installed for use by any customer. The water meter will be in good working order and adjusted as close to the optimum operating tolerance as possible, in accordance with 807 KAR 5:022, Section 8(3)(a), 807 KAR 5:041, Section 17(1)(a)-(c) and 807 KAR 5:066, Section 15(2)(a)-(b).
- 2. The utility may have all or part of its meter testing performed by another utility or agency approved by the Public Service Commission. The utility will notify the Public Service Commission of the make, type, and serial number of standards used for testing.
- 3. The utility cannot place in service any basic measurement standard unless the Public Service Commission has approved the calibration. The Public Service Commission will be notified promptly of the adoption or deletion of any basic standards requiring approval of the calibration.
- 4. Meter testers must be certified by the Public Service Commission. Certified meter testers will perform tests as necessary to determine the accuracy of the utility's meters and to adjust the utility's meters to the degree of accuracy required by the rules and regulations of the Public Service Commission.

#### M. Meter Test Records.

- 1. A complete record of all meter tests and adjustments and data sufficient to allow checking of test calculations will be recorded by the meter tester. The complete record of tests of each meter will be continuous for at least two (2) periodic test periods and will in no case be less than two (2) years.
- 2. The utility will keep numerically arranged and properly classified records for each meter owned, used and inventoried by the utility. The identification number, date of purchase, name of manufacturer, serial number, type, rating, and name and address of each customer on

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
1 <sup>10</sup>	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Stephen D. Ca	Month / Date / Year
	(Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	مېندىنى مەركەت يېرىكى بولغۇرىيى بىرىكەت بىرىكەت بىرىكەت بىرىكەت بىرىكە بىرىكە بىرىكەت بىرىكەت بىرىكەت بىرىكەت ب بىرىكە بىرىكەت ب
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	E PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	Original SHEET NO. 31
	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO. 29
	***************************************

whose premises the meter has been in service with date of installation and removal will be included in the records. These records will also contain condensed information concerning all tests and adjustments including dates and general results of such adjustments. The records will reflect the date of the last test and indicate the proper date for the next periodic test required by the applicable Public Service Commission rule and/or regulation.

3. Upon completion of adjustment and test of any meter pursuant to Public Service Commission rules and regulations, the utility will affix to the meter a suitable seal in such a manner that adjustments or registration of the meter cannot be altered without breaking the seal.

# N. Customer Requested Meter Tests.

- 1. The utility will make a test of any meter upon written request of any customer if the request is not made more frequently than once every twelve- (12) months. The customer shall be given the opportunity to be present at the requested test. If the test shows that the meter was not more than two (2) percent fast, the utility will make a reasonable charge for the test, the amount being approved by the Public Service Commission and set out in the utility's tariff.
- 2. After having first obtained a test from the utility, any customer of the utility may request a meter test by the Public Service Commission upon written application. Such request shall not be made more frequently on one (1) meter than once every twelve- (12) months.

# O. Access to Property.

1. The utility shall at all reasonable hours have access to meters, service connections, and other property owned by it and located on customer's premises for purposes of installation, maintenance, meter reading, operation, replacement or removal of its property at the time service is terminated. Any employee of the utility whose duties require him/her to enter the customer's premises will wear a distinguishing uniform or other insignia identifying him/her as an employee of the utility, or show a badge or other identification which will identify him/her as an employee.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE_	8/1/07
	Month / Date / Year
ISSUED BY	the L Capper (Signature of Officer)
	(Signature of Officer)
TITLE C	nairman
	<u>rantinan</u>
BY AUTHORITY OF	ORDER OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	Original SHEET NO. 32
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO30
RULES	AND REGULATIONS

- 2. Obtaining easements and right-of-ways necessary to extend service will be the responsibility of the utility.
- 3. All customers must grant, convey, or cause to be granted or conveyed to the utility a perpetual easement and right-of-way across any property owned or controlled by the customer wherever necessary for the utility's facilities in order to provide service.

4. The utility cannot require a prospective customer to obtain easements or rights-of-way on property not owned by the prospective customer as a condition for providing service. However, the cost of obtaining easements or rights-of-way will be included in the total per foot cost of an extension, and will be apportioned among the utility and customer in accordance with the applicable extension administrative regulation.

P. <u>Location of Records</u>. All records required by Public Service Commission rules and regulations will be kept in the office of the utility and will be made available to representatives, agents or staff of the Public Service Commission upon reasonable notice at all reasonable hours.

Q. <u>Safety Program</u>. The utility will adopt and execute a safety program, appropriate to the size and type of its operations

## Reporting of Accidents, Property Damage, or Loss of Service.

R.

- 1. Within two (2) hours following discovery the utility will notify the Public Service Commission by telephone or electronic mail of any utility related accident which results in:
  - a) Death; or shock or burn requiring medical treatment at a hospital or similar medical facility, or any accident requiring inpatient overnight hospitalization;
  - b) Actual or potential property damage of \$25,000 or more; or
  - c) Loss of service for four (4) or more hours to ten (10) percent or 500 or more of the utility's customers, whichever is less.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Stephen	Month / Date / Year 
TITLE Chairm	an
BY AUTHORITY OF ORE	DER OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	Original SHEET NO. 33
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO3I

- RULES AND REGULATIONS
- 2. A summary written report will be submitted by the utility to the Public Service Commission within seven (7) calendar days of the utility related accident.
- S. Continuity of Service.
  - 1. Emergency interruptions. The utility will make all reasonable efforts to prevent interruptions of service and when such interruptions occur will endeavor to reestablish service with the shortest possible delay consistent with the safety of its consumers and the general public.
  - 2. Scheduled interruptions. If the utility finds it necessary to schedule an interruption of its service, it will notify all customers to be affected by the interruption, stating the time and anticipated duration of the interruption. Whenever possible, scheduled interruptions will be made at hours of least inconvenience to customers.
  - 3. Record of interruptions. The utility will keep a complete record of all interruptions on its entire system. This record will show the cause of interruption, date, time, duration, remedy and steps taken to prevent recurrence.
- T. Pressures.

1. Standard pressure. The utility will maintain a standard pressure in its distribution system at locations to be designated as the point or points of "standard pressure." The selection of such points will be confined to locations fairly representative of average conditions. In selecting points for fixed standard pressure, the utility may divide its distribution system into districts if division is necessary due to differences of elevation or loss of pressure because of friction, or both, and may either adopt a standard pressure for each division or establish a single standard pressure for its distribution system as a whole. In no case will the constant difference between the highest and lowest pressures in a district for which a standard has been adopted exceed fifty (50) percent of such standard. The utility may, in extenuating circumstances, furnish service that does not comply with the foregoing specifications if the customer is fully advised of the conditions under which average service may be expected.

DATE OF ISSUE		6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIV	/E	8/1/07
ISSUED BY	tephen I	Month / Date / Year Canadian (Signature of Officer)
TITLE	Chairman	
		F THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.		DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	Original SHEET NO. 34
	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO32

The Public Service Commission, upon investigation, may require improvements when it appears right and proper that such upgrades should be made. In no event, however, will the pressure at the customer's service pipe under normal conditions fall below thirty- (30) psig nor will the static pressure exceed 150 psig.

# U. Service Lines & Connections.

- 1. The utility will furnish and install at its own expense for the purpose of connecting its distribution system to the customer's premises that portion of the service connection from its main to and including the meter and meter box. The utility will recoup this expense from the customer in accordance with KRS 278.0152.
- 2. In areas where the distribution system follows well-defined streets and roads, the customer's point of service will be located at that point on or near the street right-of-way or property line most accessible to the utility from its distribution system. In areas where the distribution system does not follow streets and roads, the point of service will be located as near the customer's property line as practicable. Prior to installation of the meter the utility will consult with the customer as to the most practical location.
- 3. Depth of service line. All service lines must be laid at a sufficient depth (a minimum of 24 inches) to prevent freezing during the coldest weather normally experienced except where services are not intended for use during freezing weather and are actually drained during such periods.
- 4. A plumbing permit from the appropriate regulatory agency is required before the utility can set the meter.
- 5. The applicant/customer must furnish and lay the necessary pipe to make the connection from the point of service to the point of usage and be financially responsible for all costs associated with the installation and maintenance of his/her service line plumbing, including a shut-off valve and one-way check valve, installed on his/her property beginning at the outlet

DATE OF ISSUE		
	Month	/ Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIV	E8/1/07	derever un voor de balande het men aan voor voor voor de balande het de bester voor de gescher op de gescher op
	Month	/ Date / Year
	the plan	
	tephen L. Cape (Signal	ure of Officer)
TITLE	Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY	OF ORDER OF THE PUB	LIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.		DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY, NO2
	Original SHEET NO. 35
Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO33

side of the water meter. The service line must be kept in good repair and in accordance with utility and Public Service Commission rules and regulations. All customer-installed lines, connections, fittings, and appliances must be installed in compliance with all local, state, and federal regulations.

- 6. The installation and maintenance of the water service line must be in accordance with the rules and regulations of the Kentucky Department of Health.
- 7. A cross-connection of the utility's system with any other source is strictly prohibited.
- 8. A well that has or is being used on the premises must be inspected by utility personnel to verify disconnection and separation.
- 9. All service lines on the customer's side of the meter must consist of copper or PVC pipe with a rating of no less than 200 psi, and should not be less than 3/4 inches.
- 10. Absolutely no galvanized pipe or fittings can be used in the installation.
- 11. The utility will not set a meter on a customer's service line at a point that does not deliver 30 psig at the meter.
- 12. If the applicant/customer's point of usage is at a higher elevation than the meter, the customer should consult with a reputable engineering firm to properly size the service line from the meter to the point of usage.
- 13. Should an applicant/customer desire a higher pressure due to location or other need, provisions must be made by the applicant for an individual pressure booster system. The manner of connection, location cross-connection protection and type is subject to approval by the utility. The utility reserves the right to require discontinuance and disconnection should the private booster system have a detrimental effect on the utility's system.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Stephen I. Co	Month / Date / Year
issues of an and press of the	(Sgnature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	مونونية العرفين والمركز المركز الم
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	TE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
<u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (Name of Utility)	Original SHEET NO. 36
	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO. 34
	· ·

- RULES AND REGULATIONS
- 14. Piping on the premises of the applicant/customer must be installed so that connections are conveniently located with respect to the utility's lines and mains. A place must be provided for metering that is unobstructed and accessible at all times.
- 15. The utility may require the applicant/customer, at his/her own expense, to install a back-flow preventor and/or pressure regulator.
- 16. All meters will be installed, renewed, and maintained at the expense of the utility, and the utility reserves the right to approve the size and type of meter used.
- 17. All taps and connections to the mains of the utility must be made by and/or under the direction and supervision of utility personnel and will incur a meter connection/tap-on charge, an amount that has been approved by the Public Service Commission for such service. Payment of this fee is for the privilege of connecting to the water system and the payment of the fee does not constitute the purchase of a water meter.
- 18. Should an applicant requesting a 5/8" x 3/4" meter require service on the opposite side of the road from the water main, the utility will provide the service at no additional cost to the customer other than the standard meter connection/tap-on charge. All larger size meters will be charged the actual cost of installing the meter, including, when applicable, the additional costs for crossing the road.
- 19. Any customer having boilers and/or pressure vessels that receive water from the utility must have a check valve on the water supply line and a vacuum valve on the steam line in order to prevent a collapse were the water supply from the utility be interrupted or discontinued.
- Leak Adjustments. A customer may make a request for a bill adjustment in the event of a leak V. under the following conditions:
  - 1. The customer must request a leak adjustment from the utility.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIV	/E8/1/07
ISSUED BY	tephen L. Caput (Signature of Officer)
TITLE	Chairman
BY AUTHORITY	OF ORDER OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County. Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	Original SHEET NO. 37
	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO
•	

2. The customer must demonstrate that the leak has been repaired, by inspection by an employee of CCWD/repair bill copies/supply bill copies.

3. The customer will be credited for one-half of the usage over 20,000 gallons, and the bill will be recalculated based on the adjusted usage.

4. The customer or their representative must sign the leak adjustment.

5. Only one (1) leak adjustment will be made per twelve (12)-month period.

W. Ownership of Mains, Services, and Appurtenances:

Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)

1. All mains, flush hydrants, valves, crossings, and other appurtenances are and shall remain the property of the utility, whether installed by the utility or the customer.

2. All service lines from the main to the meter with appurtenances are and shall remain the property of the utility, whether installed by the utility or the customer.

3. The customer shall install, own, and maintain his/her service line from the meter (or point of delivery) to the point of usage.

X. <u>Notification of System Problems</u>: The customer shall notify the utility immediately should the service be unsatisfactory for any reason, or should there be any defects, problems, trouble, or accidents affecting the water system.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY STATIS	Month / Date / Year Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	here you with restriction of second law which the second of the second se
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH IN CASE NO.	r. 1 (77) ()

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO2
	Original SHEET NO. 38
Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
	SHEET NO. 36

# Y. Legal Disclaimers.

- 1. The utility shall in no event be held responsible for any claims made against it for reasons of system failure or interruption of service. No persons shall be entitled to damages nor for any portion of a payment refunded for any system failure or interruption of service which in the opinion of the utility is deemed necessary.
- 2. No person shall maliciously, willfully, or negligently break, damage, destroy, uncover, deface, or tamper with any structure appurtenance or equipment which is a part of the utility's water system. Any person violating this provision will be subject to immediate arrest and/or discontinuance of water service and shall pay the cost of repairing or replacing the utility's facilities.
- 3. If any loss or damage to the property of the utility or any accident or other injury to persons or property is caused by or results from the negligence or wrongful action of a customer, members of his/her household, his/her agent or employee, the cost of necessary repairs or replacements shall be paid by the customer of the utility and any liability otherwise resulting shall be that of the customer.
- 4. For purposes of fire protection, including any customer's fire protection system, the utility cannot guarantee a water supply at any particular flow rate or pressure. The fire flow may vary depending upon other water demands on the system, various water facility limitations, or other circumstances. The customer will indemnify and hold harmless the utility and its employees from and against all claims, damages, losses, and expenses incurred as a result of insufficient water supply or deficient system facilities.

	/////
DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	_8/1/07
ISSUED BY Stephen 2. Co	Month / Date / Year
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	
	DATED

P.S.C. KY. NO.   2     Original   SHEET NO. <u>39</u> Cumberland County Water District   CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO.     (Norma of Utility)		FOR <u>Cumberl</u>	land County, Kentu Community, To	
Cumberland County Water District CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1		P.S.C. KY. NO	).	2
Cumperiand County Water District		Original	SHEET NO	39
(Ntome of I Hillity)	Cumberland County Water District	CANCELLIN	G P.S.C. KY. NO	1
(Name of Ounty)SHEET NOSHEET NOSTATISTICAN SHEET NOSTATISTI	(Name of Utility)	•	SHEET NO	37

Z. <u>Fire Departments</u>. For the purpose of off-setting fifty percent or more of its operation expenses, any fire department not receiving public funds from the Commonwealth of Kentucky, or any political subdivision thereof, may withdraw water from the utility's facilities at no charge, for the extinguishing of fires or the training of firemen. A fire department making such withdrawals shall provide an estimate of its withdrawals to the utility at the end of each month.

### AB. Fire Hydrants:

- 1. In accordance with 807 KAR 5:066 Section 10(2)(b), a new fire hydrant will not be installed unless:
  - a) A professional engineer with a Kentucky registration has certified that the system can provide a minimum fire flow of 250 gallons per minute, and
  - b) The system supporting this flow has the capability of providing this flow for a period of not less than two (2) hours plus consumption at the maximum daily rate.
- 2. The location, installation, and the responsibility for maintenance of fire hydrants, public and private fire protection facilities, connecting mains, and their ownership may be subject to negotiation between the utility and the applicant/customer. Fire hydrants and public and private fire protection facilities shall be installed as required by the utility and if owned by the utility shall be subject to any conditions the Public Service Commission may impose, based upon the compensation received for this service.
- AC. <u>Fire Sprinkler Systems</u>. Unless specifically exempted within the utility's approved tariff, all connections to the utility's system must be metered; one exception being fire sprinkler systems, subject to utility inspection and approval. A monthly charge will be assessed for each fire sprinkler system. The charge will be approved by the Public Service Commission and included in the rates and charges portion of the utility's approved tariff.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
<b>A</b>	Month / Date / Year
ISSUED BY Stephen I (	a a se a l
100000 Di <u>Addamasa</u>	(Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	TE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City
	P.S.C. KY. NO. <u>2</u> Original SHEET NO. <b>40</b>
Cumberland County Water District	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO. 1
(Name of Utility)	SHEET NO36

- AD. Requirements for New Water Connections.
  - 1. The water line must be buried in a ditch that is at a minimum of 24 inches in depth.
  - 2. The water line must be a minimum of 200 psi
  - 3. A shut-off valve must be installed.
  - 4. A one-way check valve must be installed to prevent backflow into the public water system.
  - 5. A pressure regulator may be required as prescribed by the utility.
  - 6. There shall be absolutely no galvanized pipe or fittings used in the installation.
  - 7. The water line must be visually inspected by the utility.
  - 8. If a well is being used, it must be disconnected and the utility must inspect to verfity separation.
  - Water Main Extensions.

AE.

- 1. Normal extension. An extension of fifty (50) feet or less shall be made by a utility to its existing distribution main without charge for a prospective customer who shall apply for and contract to use service for one (1) year or more.
- 2. Other extensions.
  - a) When an extension of the utility's main to serve an applicant or group of applicants amounts to more than fifty (50) feet per applicant, the utility may require the total cost of the excessive footage over fifty (50) feet per applicant/customer to be deposited with the utility by the applicant or the applicants, based on the average estimated cost per foot of the total extension.
  - b) When an extension of the utility's main to serve an applicant or group of applicants amounts to more than fifty (50) feet per applicant, the utility will require the

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Stephen	P. Month / Date / Year Capped (Signature of Officer)
TITLE <u>Chairman</u>	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER	OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

IO. <u>2</u>
SHEET NO41
NG P.S.C. KY. NO1

applicant(s) to sign an agreement between the utility and the property owner

(applicant/customer) that specifically define the responsibilities of each party with regards to the extension.

c) Each customer who paid for service under such extension will be reimbursed under the following plan:

For a period of five (5) years after construction of the extension, each additional customer whose service line is directly connected to the extension installed, and not to extensions or laterals therefrom, will be required to contribute to the cost of the extension based on a recomputation of both the utility's portion of the total cost and the amount contributed by the customers. The utility will refund to those customers that have previously contributed to the cost of the extension that amount necessary to reduce their contribution to the currently calculated amount for each customer connected to the extension. All customers directly connected to the extension for a five- (5) year period after it is placed in service must contribute equally to the cost of construction of the extension. In addition, each customer must pay the approved tap-on fee applicable at the time of his/her application for the meter connection. The tap-on fee will not be considered part of the refundable cost of the extension and may be changed during the refund period. After the five- (5) year refund period expires, any additional customer will be connected to the extension for the amount of the approved tap-on fee only. After the five (5) year refund period expires, the utility will be required to make refunds for an additional five (5) year period in accordance with subparagraph 1 of 807 KAR 5:066 Section 11 (2)(b).

3. An applicant desiring an extension to proposed real estate subdivision may be required to pay the entire cost of the extension. Each year, for a refund period of ten (10) years, the utility will refund to the applicant who paid for the extension a sum equal to the cost of fifty (50)

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Stephen L	Month / Date / Year (Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF	THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

FOR Cumberland County, Kentucky	
Community, Town or City	
P.S.C. KY. NO2	-
Original SHEET NO. 42	•
CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO1	
SHEET NO. 40	

feet of the extension installed for each new customer connected during the year whose service line is directly connected to the extension installed by the developer, and not to extensions or laterals therefrom. Total amount refunded will not exceed the amount paid to the utility. No refund will be made after the refund period ends.

- 4. Nothing contained herein shall be construed to prohibit the utility from making extensions under different arrangements if such arrangements have received the prior approval of the Public Service Commission.
- 5. Upon complaint to and investigation by the Public Service Commission a utility may be required to construct extensions greater than fifty (50) feet upon a finding by the Public Service Commission that such extension is reasonable and that an extension of fifty (50) feet or less is unreasonable under the circumstances.
- AF. Extension Procedures for Developers and/or New Subdivisions.

Cumberland County Water District (Name of Utility)

- 1. Nothing contained herein shall be construed to prohibit the utility from contracting to make extensions under different arrangements if such arrangements have received the prior approval of the Public Service Commission.
- 2. An applicant desiring an extension to a real estate subdivision may be required to pay the entire cost of the extension. Under this plan, annually for a refund period of ten (10) years, the utility will refund to the applicant who paid for the extension a sum equal to the cost of fifty (50) feet of the extension installed for each new customer connected during the year whose service line is directly connected to the extension installed by the developer, and not to extensions or laterals therefrom. Total amount refunded will not exceed the amount paid to the utility. No refund will be made after the refund period ends.
- 3. The utility may also, upon Public Service Commission approval, contract privately with owners and/or developers of subdivisions for the installation of water service for the subject subdivision. The owners/developers, pursuant to these contracts, extend mains and install

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07
	Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
	Month / Date / Year
ISSUED BY St. P.()	
ISSUED BY Stephen I.C	(Signature of Officer)
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH	E PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
IN CASE NO.	DATED

	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or City				
	P.S.C. KY. NO2				
	Original SHEET NO. 43				
Cumberland County Water District	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY, NO. 1				
(Name of Utility)	SHEET NO41				

water service at their expense. The utility would not accept nor receive any contribution, cost reimbursement, or deposit from any customer (lot owner) in this circumstance and as contemplated by 807 KAR 5:066 Section 11 (2)(a), and therefore, 807 KAR 5:066 Section 11 (2)(b) (1) or (2) or (3) would not apply to the utility with regard to newly-developed subdivisions.

DATE OF ISSUE	6/20/07 Month / Date / Year
DATE EFFECTIVE	8/1/07
ISSUED BY Stephen I. (	Month / Date / Year Ann Ann Ann Ann Ann Ann Ann Ann Ann Ann
TITLE Chairman	
BY AUTHORITY OF ORDER OF TH IN CASE NO.	HE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION DATED

		FC	FOR <u>Cumberland County, Kentucky</u> Community, Town or			<u>ky</u> vn or (	City
		P.:	.S.C. KY. NO	)		2	ara da ana ang ang ang ang ang ang ang ang an
		Or	iginal	_SHEE	T NO	14	
Cumberland County Water District	CANCELLING P.S.C. KY. NO1						
(Name of Utility)							
	CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE						
FIRST CLASS MAIL U.S. POSTAGE MAD U.S. POSTAGE MAD PERMIT NO. PERMIT NO. DIE AFTER DIE AFTER RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED	·	Prop. Not. E. AT. Mark, DAL, AD. Proc. SN. CARABERI, AND A. MARK, T. ANA 1676 (1993) BIG. ( CHAR, Decaderation of Notest Hard (1983) Createst Statest Statestatestics (1993)	CERTIC HOURS SUR PHONE 200 FAX COB EMAR. COD 8 PUBLIC SERVER COL	BRING FIRST STATEMENT WITH AND THE TENDER TO THE WITH AND THE REAL PARTY AND THE BRING PARTY AND	сорезник – ««ктек сорезник – ««ктек	2	APPRACED BY THAT TO THE TO THE CONTRACT WAS A THAT A LANDARD AND AND A 2000 BOFT APPROX TO THE APPROX AND A 2000
Accounts Service Ar Service Marsa Service Ma	GROSS COUE AFJER	ENCLOSE THIS STUB WHEN PAYING BY MAIL FOR PROPER CREDIT	CUMBERLAND COUNTY WATER DISTRICT 133 Lower River Street Burkesville, KY 42717-9622	OFFICE HOURS 8:00 A.M. TO 5:00 P.M.	PHONE 270/864-3133 FAX 270/864-3165 EMAIL: ccxvdoffice@alteLinet PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION HOT LINE HOT LINE	1-800-772-4636	NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR MAIL DELIVERY
L Z Z Z	क्रिक्स थे के 		BACK				
DATE OF ISSUE6/20/( Month	)7 / Date / Year		al an	-		A	
DATE EFFECTIVE8/1/07	7						
ISSUED BY Stephen L. Carp	/ Date / Year						
(Signa	ture of Officer)						
TITLE <u>Chairman</u>	BLIC SERVICE C	nna dan mana mana ang ang ang ang ang ang ang ang ang					

IN CASE NO. \_\_\_\_\_ DATED

#### WATER SHORTAGE RESPONSE PLAN

Section 1. <u>Purpose</u>. The purpose of this Plan is to provide for the declaration of official phases of water supply shortages and the implementation of voluntary and mandatory water conservation measures throughout the <u>Cumberland County Water</u> <u>strict</u> in the event a shortage is declared.

Section 2. <u>Definitions</u>. These terms are applicable only for this Plan unless specifically noted.

- (a) "Customer" shall mean any person or entity using water for any purpose from the <u>Cumberland County Water District</u> (CCWD) water distribution system and for which either a regular charge is made or, in the case of bulk sales, a cash charge is made at the site of delivery.
- (b) "Raw Water Supplies" shall mean all water potentially available to persons in the CCWD
- (c) "Treated Water" shall mean water that has been introduced by the <u>CCWD</u> into its water distribution system, including water offered for sale. Uses of treated water are classified as follows:

Essential Water Uses (Class 1):

The following uses of water, listed by site or user type, are essential.

Domestic:

 water necessary to sustain human life and the lives of domestic pets, and to maintain minimum standards
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF hygiene and sanitation.

EFFECTIVE Health Care Facilities:

AUG 05 2001 patient care and rehabilitation, including related filling and operation of swimming pools.

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 59 aler Hauling: SECTION 9.(1)

3Y: Stephand Bur

SECRETARY OF THE COMMISSION available elsewhere.

Public Use:

firefighting,

health and public protection purposes, if specifically approved by health officials.

Socially or Economically Important Uses (Class 2):

The following uses of water, listed by site or user type, are socially or economically important.

Domestic:

personal, in-house water use including kitchen, bathroom and laundry.

Water Hauling:

non-domestic, when other sources are not reasonably available elsewhere.

Commercial and Civic Use:

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF KENTUCKY EFFECTIVE commercial car and truck washes,

laundromats

AUG 05 2001 - restaurants, clubs and eating places.

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5011, SECTION 9 (1) BY: Stephane Buy

schools, churches, motels/hotels and similar commercial establishments.

SECRETARY OF THE COMMISSION door Non-Commercial Watering:

minimal watering of vegetable gardens,

minimal watering of trees where necessary to preserve them.

Outdoor Commercial or Public Watering (using conservation methods and when other sources of water are not available or feasible to use):

agricultural irrigation for the production of food, and fiber or the maintenance of livestock,

watering by arboretums and public gardens of national, state, regional or community significance where necessary to preserve specimens,

watering by commercial nurseries at a minimum level. necessary to maintain stock,

watering at a minimum rate necessary to establish or maintain revegetation or landscape plantings required pursuant to law or regulation, watering of woody plants where necessary to preserve them,

minimal watering of golf course greens.

Recreational:

operation of municipal swimming pools and residential pools that serve more than 25 dwelling units.

Air Conditioning:

refilling for startup at the beginning of the cooling season,

makeup of water during the cooling season,

refilling specifically approved by health officials where the system has been drained for health protection or repair services.

Non-Essential Uses (Class 3):

Any waste of water, as defined herein, is nonessential. The following uses of water, listed by site or user type, are non-essential.

Public Use:

use of fire hydrants (excluding Class 1 and Class 2 uses), including use of sprinkler caps, testing fire apparatus and fire department drills,

flushing of sewers and hydrants except as needed to ensure public health and safety as approved by health officials.

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY Commercial and Civic Use: EFFECTIVE

AUG 05 2001

serving water in restaurants, clubs, or eating places, except by customer request,

- failure to repair a controllable leak,

SECTION 9(1) - increasing water levels in scenic and recreational BY Stephan Buy ponds and lakes, except for the minimum amount secretary of the commission required to support fish and wildlife.

Ornamental Purposes:

fountains, reflecting pools and artificial waterfalls.

Outdoor Non-Commercial Watering:

use of water for dirt control or compaction,

watering of annual or non-woody plants, lawns, parks, golf course fairways, playing fields and other recreational areas,

7

washing sidewalks, walkways, driveways, parking lots, tennis courts or other hard-surface areas,

washing down buildings or structures for purposes other than immediate fire protection,

flushing gutters or permitting water to run or accumulate in any gutter or street.

Outdoor Commercial or Public Watering:

expanding nursery facilities, placing new irrigated agricultural land in production, or planting of landscaping except when required by a site design review process,

use of water for dirt control or compaction,

watering of lawns, parks, golf course fairways, playing fields and other recreational areas,

washing sidewalks, walkways, driveways, parking lots, tennis courts or other hard-surface areas,

washing down buildings or structures for purposes other than immediate fire protection,

flushing gutters or permitting water to run or accumulate in any gutter or street.

Recreational uses other than those specified in Class 2.

Non-commercial washing of motor and other vehicles.

Air Conditioning (see also Class 2 purposes):

refilling cooling towers after draining.

- A -

"Base Entitlement" shall mean the monthly usage for a { d } customer during the same month of the preceding calendar year or the average per customer usage for each class of service during the same month of the preceding year.

"Curtailed Entitlement" shall mean the monthly usage for a customer after any curtailment percentage has been applied.

UBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY EFFECTIVE

AUG 05 2001

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5011. SECTION 9 (1)

(e)

Stephand But SECRETARY OF THE COMMISSION (f) "Curtailment" shall mean the reduction in entitlement by some percentage to meet anticipated water shortages.

(q) Water Shortage Response Phases:

"Advisory" shall mean that conditions exist which indicate the potential for serious raw or treated water supply shortages.

"Alert" shall mean the raw or treated water supplies are consistently below seasonal averages, and if they continue to decline, may not be adequate to meet normal needs.

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISS MEmergency" shall mean that raw or treated water OF KENTUCKY supplies are below the level necessary to meet normal EFFECTIVE needs and that serious shortages exist in the area.

AUG 05(2001 "Rationing" shall mean that procedures must be established to provide for the equitable distribution of PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 50 Critically-limited raw or treated water supplies, in SECTION 9(1) order to balance demand and limited available supplies, SECTION 9(1) and to assure that sufficient water is available to SECRETARY OF THE COMMISSION

Section 3. Applicability. The provisions of this Plan shall pply to all retail and wholesale customers of the <u>CCWD</u> When implemented, this Plan ¢comes <u>CCWD's</u> Water Shortage Response Regulation.

Section 4. Entitlements. Entitlements shall be established or each customer by adjusting the base entitlement to reflect any nown change in usage pattern.

Section 5. Determination of Water Shortage. Water supply (d usage shall be monitored on a continuous basis. Unrestricted gmand shall be projected from past records and adjusted for hanges such as new developments and weather conditions on a iquiar basis. (Note: A sample calculation page is attached as spendix A to assist in determining overall water levels. It is portant that accurate water measurements be used.) Water jortages generally occur for two reasons, a reduction in railable supplies or a system failure. Each of these has a stinct influence on the nature and duration of the conservation pogram implemented. Official declaration of a water shortage age and implementation of the measures necessary to curtail. iter use shall be approved by the CCWD Board of mmissioners

Section 6. Term of Water Shortage Declaration. Any water ortage declaration shall remain in effect until water supplies service conditions have returned to normal. A final itermination as to terminating a water shortage declaration shall made by the Board of Commissioners Section 7. Water Shortage Stage, Criteria, Conservation and Curtailment Measures.

### Advisory Stage:

(1) <u>Criteria</u>: A water advisory shall be declared when the amount of treated water or raw water available for treatment is projected to be up to <u>2</u> below demand, or there are periods of low water pressure in one or more areas of the distribution system due to system failure or inadequacies or the State Division of Water issues a Water Shortage Watch which includes the areas from which the <u>CCWD</u> draws water. (Note: Additional conditions may be added based on local conditions.)

24.50

(2) Conservation and Curtailment Measures:

(a) Declare a Water Shortage Advisory.

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY EFFECTIVE

AUG 05 2001

SECTION 9(1) BY. Stephand BUU

SECRETARY OF THE COMMISSION

Α.

(b) Provide proper notice to all customers and to all local news media.

(c) Eliminate all water leaks.

(d) Request voluntary conservation of all non-essential (Class 3) water use.

Request wholesale customers also issue request for voluntary conservation by their customers of all non-essential (Class 3) water use.

#### B. Alert Stage:

(e)

(1) <u>Criteria</u>: A water alert shall be declared when the amount of treated water available is projected to be up to <u>5</u> below demand, or raw water supplies are consistently below seasonal averages and if they continue to decline, may not be adequate to meet normal needs. (Note: Additional conditions may be added based on local conditions.)

# (2) Conservation and Curtailment Measures:

- (a) Declare Water Shortage Alert.
- (b) Provide proper notice to all customers and to all local news media.
- (c) Eliminate all water leaks.

uses.

(d) Prohibit all non-essential (Class 3) water

- (e) Curtail entitlements to all customers by the same percentage as the projected shortage.
  - (f) Begin billing all customer water usage in excess of curtailed entitlement at the normal rate plus an excess usage charge of <u>\$7.50</u> per 1,000 gallons.

in which the standing of

#### C. Emergency Stage:

- 1. <u>Criteria</u>: A Water Emergency shall be declared when the amount of treated water available is projected to be up to 8 <u>s</u> below demand, or there are periods of no water in one or more areas of the distribution system due to low water supply or raw water supplies below the level necessary to meet normal needs. (Note: Additional conditions may be added based on local conditions.)
  - <u>Conservation and Curtailment Measures:</u>
    - (a) Declare Water Shortage Emergency.
    - (b) Provide proper notice to all customers and to all local news media.
    - (c) Eliminate all water leaks.
    - (d) Prohibit all Class 3 uses of water.
    - (e) Prohibit all Class 2 uses of water except Domestic uses for kitchens, bathrooms and laundries.
    - (f) Curtail all commercial and industrial entitlements (except Health Care Facilities) by 100%.

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY (g) EFFECTIVE

1.

- Curtail Residential entitlements by the same percentage as the projected shortage.
- AUG 05 2001 (h) Curtail entitlements to all wholesale customers by the same percentage as the PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5011. Projected shortage.

SECTION 9(1) By Stoken But (i) By Secretary OF THE COMMISSION SECRETARY OF THE COMMISSION rate plus an excess usage charge of \$20.00 per 1,000 gallons.

D. <u>Rationing Stage</u>:

<u>Criteria:</u> Treated water available is greater than <u>11 below</u> demand or raw water supplies are below the level necessary to meet essential needs, and in the opinion of CCWD Board of Commissionersmandatory rationing is required to insure adequate water is available to maintain public health and safety.

### Conservation and Curtailment Measures:

- (a) Declare Water Shortage Rationing.
- (b) Provide proper notice to all customers and to all local news media.
- (c) Eliminate all water leaks.
- (d) Prohibit all Class 3 and Class 2 uses of Water.
- (e) Curtail all commercial and industrial entitlement (except Health Care Facilities) by 100%.
- (f) Curtail all residential and wholesale entitlements by the same percentage as the projected shortage.
- (g) Implement service interruptions to portions of system in accordance with approved published schedule. The schedule shall be provided to all local media.
- (h) Begin billing customer water usage in excess of curtailment entitlement at the normal rate plus an excess usage charge of \$50.00 per 1,000 gallons.

Section 8. <u>Enforcement of Water Restriction</u>. Any person who violates the provisions of this Plan, who fails to carry out the duties and responsibilities imposed by this Plan, or who impedes or interferes with any action undertaken or ordered pursuant to this Plan shall be subject to the following:

- (a) If the utility official charged with implementation and enforcement of this Plan learns of any violation of any water use restriction imposed, a written notice of the violation shall be affixed to the property where the violation occurred and mailed to the customer of record. Said notice shall describe the violation and order that it be corrected, cured, or abated immediately or within .48 hours.
- (b) The notice will inform the customer of his or her right to appeal by requesting a hearing before the utility's designee. If a hearing is requested by the customer, he or she shall be given full opportunity to be heard

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY EFFECTIVE

States States States

# AUG 05 2001

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5011. SECTION 9 (1) 34: <u>Stephano Buy</u>

SECRETARY OF THE COMMISSION

before termination. The governing body shall make a findings of fact and decide whether service should continue or terminate.

- (c) Any customer whose water service is terminated for violating provisions of this water curtailment plan shall be subject to the approved reconnection fee prior to reconnection of service.
- (d) The excess usage charge billing provisions of this Plan shall not be put in effect if a county or city ordinance containing penalty provisions is in effect to assist enforcement of this Plan.

#### Section 9. Request for Exception.

STORAGE STORAGE

(a) Exception to water use restrictions: If compliance with any curtailment measure authorized herein would cause a customer to bear extraordinary hardship, that individual or entity may apply to the <u>CCWD</u>

for an exception. For these purposes, "extraordinary hardship" shall be defined as a condition which may threaten health and safety, or cause property or economic losses, each of which must be shown to be substantially more severe than the sacrifices borne by other users. If extraordinary hardship is found to exist, then an exception shall be granted and a written waiver issued to the customer. If an appeal is made, water service shall be continued until a decision is announced. Any person aggrieved by the decision may file a complaint with the Public Service Commission.

(b) Exception to curtailment surcharge: Exceptions to excess use charges shall not be considered or granted.

Section 10. <u>Severability</u>. If any provision of this Plan is declared invalid by the courts, the remainder of the Plan and its applicability to other persons and circumstances shall not be affected by that declaration.

Section 11. Effective Date. This Plan shall take effect immediately upon approval by the Public Service Commission.

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY EFFECTIVE

AUG 0.5 2001

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5011, SECTION 9(1) BY: Stedan() B(1)

SECRETARY OF THE COMMISSION